"Tow of Faae ddun I Lannn e zunn

Fabruary 8, 2023

Wia ERAIL AND FIRST CLASS MAIL

President John Johnson, Sr

Lac du Flambeau Rand of Lake Superior Chippawa Indians
PO Box 67

Lac du Flambeau, Wil S4538

RE: Rights of Way over Annis Sunn Lans, Center Sugarbush Lans, East Ross Allen Lake Lans and Elslio Lake
Lane (the “Roaads™)

Dear Jahn,

Oin beahalf of the Town of Lac du Flambeau (the “Town®™), pleass consider this letter 8 responss Lo your lettar
dated Foebruary 6, 2023, The Town Board respects tha Tribae as a Soveralgn nation and looks forward to working
together on lssues of mutual concern, now and In the future. Years ago, when the Town was made aware of
thae sasemant expiration on the Roads, it confirmed that title insurance companiaes were working actively to
complete applications, do all the surveys and obtain appraisals with respect to the Roads. At that time, the

Town was assured that the title Insurance companies were angaging in active communication and &fforts to
negotiate renewals of the easemaents for the Roads.

On January 19, 2023, In a letter rom you to property owners, the Town learned that the negotiation process
batween the Tribe and the tithe Insurance companies was not making progress. The Town apologizes if the
Tribhm had expacted the Town to provide compensation for thess Roads. At no time previously, was the Town

swver asked to participate in auch negotiations or to provide compensation,

The Town, hawever, iz vitally interested in working with all parties to achieve a resclution so as Lo nat block in
our neighbors in the community. The Town believes that respectful and open communilcation in a face to face
maeting with the Tribe to discuss the options for compensation and resalution would be vital for the process
and averyone invalved. The Town will take whatever steps necessary in order to make such a8 masting

succosaful,



